
 
Wow, what an evening!  After noticing foot prints around an unoccupied cabin on Trygg Road, Larry 
Anderson, our neighborhood Watchdog went up to have a look.  He could smell propane gas and 
became concerned.  He called me and found out I had a key for the cabin.  He called 911 and we then 
met at the cabin after calling and notifying our Eagles Nest volunteer fire department.  Three fire trucks 
responded quickly.  Bright lights on their helmets and gas detection meters in their hands they began 
checking around.  After turning off the valve at the propane tank they proceeded inside to find the gas 
range had not been totally turned off, leaving a VERY STRONG gas odor in the cabin!  They stayed 
around to air out the cabin.  I cannot say enough good things about our fire fighters.  I was so 
impressed with their response time and how professionally they checked things out with safety in 
mind.  Not to mention the potential danger they were dealing with!  Our assistant fire chief explained 
what they had done and offered to talk to the owner in case he had any questions.  So, Eagle Nesters, 
rest assured that you are in good hands. 
 
Submitted by Pat Jordan 
                        Eagles Nest Township 


